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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc

GSAQQG, Inc.

P.O. Box 380522

San Antonio, TX 78268
210-695-8737

www.sanantonioquilt.org

August 11
Guild Meeting

Meeting called to order

10:00
Business Meeting
Adjourn 10:40
Announcements

10:40
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag 10:50
Guild Services s
PROGRAM 11:45

Seventh Heaven
Dixie Bradbury

Upcoming
rograms

* SEPTEMBER
Cynthia England

Creatin% " i
Pictorial Quilt

* QOCGTOBER

Mini-Demos

* NOVEMBER
Barbara Gilstad
Computer Quilt
Design Inspired
by Nature

Wasn’t Auction 2001 just great! If you were not there you
missed out on a lot of fun. Jean Powell and Renee Bradley did a
great job. 1'm already hearing people talking about plans for
Auction 2002.

I just spent a week at the Summer Retreat and I had a very
enjoyable time. Thanks go to Trina Horvath for organizing the
effort. In addition to the quilting we got done, we visited both quilt
stores and of course we went to Blue Bell to have some ice cream.
I sure hope I'll be able to go back next year. If anyone wants to get
away (and I mean away) you just have to go to either the Winter or
Summer Retreat.

There are two Guild functions coming up that everyone
needs to be thinking about or working on:

QUILT SHOW — We need to get the projects completed so there
are not any empty spaces at the show. Of course there are times it
cannot be helped but let’s all make every effort to get those entries
done. Also at the show everyone’s help will be needed to make the
show successful. So let’s get all geared up for this big event.
ELECTIONS - The elections are very important for the Guild. |
Everyone needs to be thinking about what position interest them the |
most. Remember that any member is capable of filling any posi-
tion. It is now early August and the elections are really just around
the corner with nominations to be closed at the October business
meeting. The Guild will need members to fill the four positions of
President Pro Tempore, First Vice President for Special Events,
Third Vice President for Programs and Treasurer.

One other item of interest that needs to be talked about is
the Newsletter. A lot of us forget there are many members that are
unable to make the membership meetings for one reason or another.
These members look forward to receiving the Newsletter to catch
up or keep up to date with Guild activities and events. We do not
have a Newsletter if the information is not sent to Larry Beauchamp
to be included. In order to get the Newsletter published Larry needs
to receive your information by midnight on the Monday after the
monthly Guild meeting. So let’s improve the Newsletter by sharing
more information with the members who were unable to attend the
monthly meeting. For you convenience, Larry may be given the
information in many forms and by e-mail his address is
jlarry @satx.rr.com.

Refreshed by Summer Retreat,

Betty Opiela
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Yol |
THE TAMALES
WERE REALLY

uor!

WOW was it Hot in LaGrange! But looking out on
the cool waters at Camp Lone Star during the heat
of the day seemed to soothe the Savage Spirits that
were sprinting to get those projects done! Twenty
eight participants had a very restful, yet productive
five days where lots of stories were told and lots of
suggestions and comments had us all learning
something..which is one of the great pluses when a
bunch of quilters congregate! Charlotte Keener
with her New Knee won the Jalapeno Shuffle that
had everyone laughing and movin’ on! The Pinata
Quilt is well on its way....more later. Many thanks
to the Retreat Committee, the participants, Camp
Lone Star staff and all who gave time and treasures
to make this a memorable event. Mark your calen-
dar for the second week in July 2002 and join us
for a Fun Time not to be forgotten!

Trina Horvath

Summer Retreat 2001

Issue 8

SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS
Valerie Arcement

I was notified that Bernie Farris father passed
away on June 25, 2001.

Dusty Sherrill had eye surgery on July 13th
(Friday!). We wish her speedy recovery and 12
stitches to the inch!

Kudos to Ruth Felty who had her article “Don’t
Ask” published in the Quilt Lovers’ Forum of
Quilter’s Newsletter, June 2001, #333. Wish I had
read her article years ago!

Congratulations to Jan Mueller who has become a
Traveling Educational Consultant for BabyLock.
She will be traveling the US to teach the software
for their embroidery machines. Just think of the
fabric shops she will check out!

HOUSTON INTERNATIONAL

QUILT FESTIVAL

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2001
COST OF $40.00 INCLUDES
MORNING SNACK,
ENTRANCE FEE, DRIVER'S TIP
& BOX SUPPER
DEADLINE:
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER I
CONTACT BARBARA WOFFORD
AT 525-8410
SEE PAGE 19 FOR APPLICATION

PATTERNS REPORT

The new process of members filling out the small card
for the patterns they want to check out and then return-
ing sometime during the meeting to pick up the pat-
terns seems to be working out okay.

A total of 9 patterns were checked out at the July
meeting. Unfortunately, we have 1 pattern that was
not returned at this meeting. Also, we have 2 that are
over 2 months past due for return. Jan will be calling
the members that have these patterns checked out to
determine a return date.

Collected a total of $3 for patterns returned late.

As Rebecca Cook stated at the meeting, we need a co-
chair for the patterns as Jan Mueller may be out of

town on some meeting dates. Please contact Rebecca
at 509-0558, if you would like to assist in this project.
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PROPOSED BY-LAW REVISIONS

Pursuant to action by the GSAQG Board of Directors the following change to the Bylaws of the Greater San
Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc. as adopted May 13, 2000 and Amended November 1 1, 2001 are presented to the
membership for consideration. Discussion and voting on this proposed change will be during the August 11
Business Meeting.

Attachment to minutes of GSAQG Board Meeting of July 2, 2001 of the recommendation for by-laws amend-
ment to include a meeting in June as a regular meeting and establish the 4" Saturday in June as the date for the
annual quilt auction.

RECOMMENDED BY-LAW REVISION:

ARTICLE VI MEETINGS

Current:

Section 1. Business Meetings. The business meetings of the Guild, held to further the object of the Guild and
act upon any business matters that may be brought before the membership, shall be held on the second Satur-
day of each month, except June, unless otherwise ordered by the Executive Board providing that all members
are notified.

Change: Delete in third line “, except June,”.

Current:
Section 3. June and December Meetings.
A. The June meeting shall be known as the annual auction.
B. The December business meeting shall be limited to:
1. the reading and approval of minutes:
2. the Treasurer’s report;
3. the adoption of the following year’s budget.
C. A social will follow the December business meeting.

Change: Delete “June and” from Section 3 title.
Delete “A. The June meeting shall be known as the annual auction.”
Reletter the remaining “B & C” to “A & B”’.

The above proposal is the change to By-Laws which must be approved by the membership at the August
meeting.

If this change is appproved the Board intends to establish the 4% Saturday in June as the date for the annual
quilt auction. This does not require a vote of the membership, but your Board anticipates hearing your opin-
ions. If made, this change would be reflected in General Information:
2. COMMITTEES

c._SCHEDULED EVENTS.
Current:

(1) AUCTION. This is an annual fundraising event to auction items donated by the membership, the
Quilt Projects Committees, and the Bees. Money earned is used for the Guild’s operational expenses.
Change:

(1) AUCTION. This is an annual fundraising event held on the 4t Saturday of June to auction items
donated by the membership, the Quilt Projects Committees, and the Bees. Money earned is used for the
Guild’s operational expenses.
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Creative Sewing Center~ Bernina
Invites You to Attend a Special Demo

Quilting From the Heartland TV Star,

Sharlene Jorgenson
Demonstration  August 17

10:00- 12:00 2:00—-4:00 or 6:30—8:30
Free for Creative Sewing Club member ~ $10.00 non-member

Join Sharlene for a fabulous showing of the quilts used on the Quilt-
ing From the Heartland TV series. Quilting can be time consum-
ing. With a business and a family, Sharlene’s time was at a premium. .
This led her to begin experimenting with quicker and easier ways to
create quilts. She will show the ins and outs of making the blocks
using templates. She has taught her techniques all over the world at
guilds, Quilt Market in the US and Europe. She is the author of 8
books. The Wheel of Mystery book and template were winners of :
the PJS Product Excellence Award. She has produced over 104 quilting programs for PBS
and she has been a guest on the Kaye Woods Quilting and Aleene’s Creative Living. Bring

Show & Tell and receive a pretty fat quarter. Sharlene’s products and books will be 15%
off for anyone who attends Creative Sewing Club demos this day.

é

Wheel of Mysterv Quilt Class <
Saturday Aug. 18 10:00-4:00 Sharlene Jorgenson

$45.00 for Creative Sewing Club member $60.00 non-member

You don’t have to be a wizard to work with this pattern because the
mystery has been taken out of it. By changing color placement and
using different textures of fabric, the possibilities are endless with

this design. Both traditional and contemporary quilts will be shared
in class. Make scalloped or straight edges when finishing the quilt.
Make a tablerunner or wall quilt or larger. Templates to make the

quilt will be available August 1st.

Join Creative Sewing Club for $45.00
and get a full year of demos, classes, discounts and new sletters

Creative Sewing Center- Bernina

11777 West Ave. @ Blanco Rd. San Antonio, TX. 78216
210-344-0791 877-331-7862




Issue 8 Greater San Antonio Quilt Gulld Inc. NEWSLETTER S

REACH FOR THE STARS!
AND FOR YOUR PURSE!

i

As of July 14, we have 39 vendors with 64 booths scheduled to be at the 2001 quilt show. The new
vendors are in italics. If you visit any of our vendors before the show on September 14-16, please tell
them “thanks” for supporting our guild.

ALAMO STITCH & SEW San Antonio. LEDENHAM SEWING MACHINE CO. San Antonio
ALURE Bay City LEOY TEXTILES Austin
ANNIE’S QUILTING ANTICS San Antonio. LIBERTY GARDENS Burlington, WY
ARTFABRIC STUDIO & PATTI LEE DESIGNS Fredericksburg MAMA J’S Mineola
ART/QUILT MAGAZINE Houston MILLSTREAM COTTONS New Braunfels
ARTSPOKEN YARDAGE St. Paul, MN NINE PATCH QUILT SHOP Decatur
BLUEBONNET DESIGNS Marble Falls ORIGINAL CREATIONS Alamo
COLOR ME PATTERNS Kerrville PASS TIME Gainesville
COUNTRY STITT-CHES Fairoaks Ranch PRIZE POSSESSIONS San Antonio
CREATIONS Kerrville QUILT BLOCK PATTERNS BY ROB Brazoria
CREATIVE SEWING CENTER San Antonio QUILTER’S COTTAGE La Grange
DRAGONFLY ART FABRIC Moultrie, GA QUILTER’S PATCH Victoria
G G GALLERY Plano QUILTS BY THE BAY Galveston
GOLDEN NEEDLES & QUILTS Rockport SANDY JENKINS DESIGNS Fredericksburg
GROME'’S SEWING MACHINE CO. San Antonio SEVENTH HEAVEN QUILT SHOP. San Antonio
HOUSTON ST. MERCANTILE Granbury SEW SPECIAL QUILT SHOP San Antonio
JASMINE HEIRLOOMS Kerrville SUE'’S QUILT SHOP Bay City
KALICO & KEEPSAKES QLT SHOP Lytle SUNCATCHER League City
KAREN MARTIN San Antonio TOOLTRON Boerne

VON ZENSENBURG QUILTS Stonewall

QUILT SHOW RAFFLE QUILT

This raffle quilt has proved to be a popular one but, the ticket sales are going just a little slow. Remember that every
ticket we sell is another dollar profit for the guild. A lot of tickets have been checked out so get selling! Remember
that the person who sells the most tickets wins hand dyed fabrics and the person who sells the winning ticket gets $25.
Please try to have them sold and the stubs ready to turn in at the August meeting. If you need tickets or have questions
call Ruth Felty at 695-8332.

QUILT SHOW SILENT AUCTION

We are lookng for small quilts for the Silent Auction. Think unique!
Holiday...Halloween...Thanksgiving...Christmas...Valentine...Seasonal. 1’d appreciate knowing of
“works in progress” as well as what you already have finished. 1 must have them by the September
meeting (September 8). Call Lois Beauchamp at 561-0719 or e-mail to leb@satx.rr.com

&

QUILT SHOW COMMITTEES

The next Quilt Show Committee meeting will be Aug 2 at 3402 Clearfield (Lois Beauchamp’s house). We have
show deals for sale at $22.00, it includes a tote, pin, and a coupon for admission of 2 adults. You save $5.00 by buying
now. If there is any totes left they and the pins will be for individual sale at the quilt show. We will also have mugs for
sale at the show.

Please donate 9 1/2 inch square(s) of fabric. We are looking for 100% cotton, and no more than 3 of each fabric
you cut. The donations will be divided up into 3 stacks. It will cost 25 cents to guess the number of fabric squares, the
closest wins the stack for that day.

We still need volunteers in all areas. If you are not sure what you want to do, volunteer as a floater and we will
ask you to work where needed. Talk a friend into working with you and introduce them to the world of a quilt show
behind the scenes.
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.

Treasurer's Report June 30, 2001

Issue 8

AUCTION 2001
It was GREAT!!!

Beginning Jefferson Operating $19,121.90
Beginning Balance (Jefferson Reserve) $25,586.95
Beginning Balance (Total Guild Funds) $43,708.85 || e 2001 Auction g0es down in history as a great
INCOME success.
Auction 12,931.50 :
inteet] 4230 Thanks to everyone that donated an item and also those
Retreat - Summer 1,150.00 that were helpers on auction day. It could not have
beendone without everyones help!
Total Income $14,123.80
My personal thanks to Kitty Janiga for her successtul
EXPENSES Boutique and to my co-chair Renee Bradley for ALL
Adminietation 100.00 the work she did. THANKS!
Auction 652.01 Jean Powell
Facility 260.00
Newsletter/Directory 370.09
Postge, Bulk 300.00 BRIGHT HOPES
Telephone 56.45
68 comforters turned in - a new record for you quilters.
Total Expenses $1,/55-58 Those Pin Droppers stitched again - 22 this time. Close
et Geaans g behind were Hoop & Holler with 12. Those kids are
1 St really going to be comforted by all of your efforts. We
Ending Jefferson Operating $31,464.85|| alsohad 40 checked out. : '
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance $24,629.25 Kitty Janiga
Ending Total Guild Funds $56,094.10
PSS St O MAY CALICO ROSE IN JULY
Treasurer . ,
Nancy Klaerner was nominated for Calico
NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING Rose in May. She is one of the quiet, unsung
Full Page Ad 60.00 he_roes of 'fhe gl_JlId in that she just goes apout
1/2 page Ad 30.00 domg her job without any fanfare or cheering
(Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4 sections. She has served as the “emcee” for
Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2) Bring and Brag for many years. She makes
1/4 page Ad 15.00 || sure the list is given to Sherry Alired for filing
Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00 |} 45 the archives. Our thanks and congratula-
Full page Insert 70.00 :
tions to Nancy.
IllllII.II.IIIIIIII-IIIIIIIIIIIIII
u
NEWSLETTER INPUT = MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION

DEADLINE: Midnight Monday, August 13
(the Monday after Guild Meeting)

Send to Larry Beauchamp, 3402 Clearfield,
San Antonio, TX 78230;
or e-mail to jlarry@satx.rr.com

JOIN GSAQG NOW!

Mail your check (made out to GSAQG) and SASE to:
Gloria Hammond
12226 Lone Shadow Trail
San Antonio, TX 78233-2802

REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15

For further information call 695-8737
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) Husqvarna VIKING

Lok I"\Gg.!

rov V
Sizzling
Summer

Sewing Sale!

3 DAYS ONLY!

Husqvarna Viking
Huskylock

A serger is the perfect
complement to your sewing
machine, and this Husqvarna
Viking by Huskylock is the
perfect serger. Quite simply, a
serger creates the finished seam
you see on all ready made items,
cutting and seaming as it goes,
quickly and easily!

This terrific machine features
fast, easy threading, instant rolled
edge and differential feed for
perfect serging on all fabric types.
For versatility, there’s 2, 3 and 4
thread sewing capabilities. Plus,
the free-arm design makes
sleeves and pant legs a snap.

Special
Purchase!

Alamo
Stitch & Sew $ 59 8

Some models limited to stock on hand. Visit us on the web at http://www. husqvarnaviking.com

5317 Walzem Rd.
(Down from Luby’s) Cross Roads Mall

San Antonio, TX 78218 (Inside Jo-Ann’s Fabric)
210-657-9595 San Antonio, TX
800-206-9834 210-737-7676
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Minutes, June 4, 2001

Board Members present: Betty Opiela, Marilyn Bellows, Lois Beauchamp, Rebecca Cook, Renee Bradley, Garnette Hanson.

Minutes were approved with two corrections. Correction #1: Under Community Outreach it should read Ida Tyson Blankenship
(not Blaketshiip). Correction #2: Under Program, it should state that Rebecca Cook and Marilyn Bellows acted as hostess for the
workshops. Lucille Shean hosted Darlene Christopherson in her home as her overnight guest for the time that Darlene was in San
Antonio.

Treasurer’'s Report was given by Garnette Hanson and was stated as follows: Operating Fund $19,121.90/ Reserve Fund
$24,586.95 which givees a total of $43,708.85.

President Betty Opiela reported that the date for the Auction was stated incorrectly in the Weekend Section of the San Antonio
Express News. The date of the Auction was stated as June 3" instead of June 30™. Renee Bradley also stated that she has already
notified the newspaper of the error. On Sunday June 10% the San Antonio Express News should be running a piece on the auction
for which Renee was interviewed

Betty requested that a calendar be put in the newsletter that gives all of the Guild activities stating dates and places for the upcom-
ing months. Lois Beauchamp stated that she would pass that request on to Larry Beauchamp, who assists Lois in preparing the
newsletter. Betty then stated that she would like to see a calendar that shows activities for the Guild and one that shows general
quilt activities for the surrounding areas and even statewide quilt events. Betty then gave Lois some dates for activities outside of
the Guild to pass on to Larry.

Betty requested that the application for submitting a quilt to the Quilt Show be put into the next newsletter. Lois stated that she
would pass this information on to Larry. The application will be printed on the front with nothing on the back so that way the Guild
members do not have to tear up their newsletter in order to use the application.

Special Events: Marilyn Bellows had a copy of the letter that Amy Cottrell had been mailing out to vendors who would possibly be
interested in marketing their products at the Quilt Show. Marilyn stated that Amy was looking for a vendor of rubber stamps to

participate in the Quilt Show. It was suggested that Marilyn call Valarie Arcement to see if Valarie knows of anyone who sells rubber
stamps.

Newsletter: Lois Beauchamp stated that the newsletter has received no information on Folk Life for this year. It was suggested
that Lois contact Lucille Shean who is in charge of this event to remind Lucille to give the information to the newsletter. Betty
mentioned that this event is under the Community Outreach Vice President and that additional information might be available from
Ida Tyson Blankenship.

Services: Rebecca Cook stated that Cathy Wallace, the Bee Keeper for the Guild, had requests to start a beginner’s bee. Rebecca
stated that Cathy was looking for a leader for this bee. There was some discussion on this bee basically taking the place of a quilt
class. It was suggested that our members be encouraged to take a Quilt class at one of the area fabric stores, rather than depend-
ing on the beginner’s bee to provide quilt instruction. Lois Beauchamp had hosted a beginner’s bee in the past and it was unsuc-
cessful attendance wise. Rebecca will ask for a volunteer to lead this beginner’s bee at the next Guild meeting. If someone
volunteers, Cathy Wallace will set up the bee.

Rebecca also asked the Board members their opinion on starting up Quilt-In again. Rebecca stated that the Guild could have Quilt-
In at the Cavendar Buick Community Room. There was a general agreement that this would be a good thing to try to get started
again. After some discussion it was decided that the 3¢ Tuesday of the Month from 12 noon till 3pm would be a good time for the
Quilt-In.Rebecca will reserve the space at Cavendar Buick. Rebecca then asked the Board to help define the purpose and objective
of Quilt-In. Lois Beauchamp volunteered to work with Rebecca on this issue. The first Quilt-In will be on August 21, 2001.

Community Outreach: Ida Tyson Blankenship report was given by Betty Opiela . Ida reported via Betty that the talk she gave to
the International Alliance of Women on May 16" went well.

There was no unfinished business or new business. The next Board Meeting will be held on July 2, 2001 at 7438 Clear Water Drive.
The Board Meeting was adjourned by Betty Opiela at 7:55pm.

Minutes for this Board meeting were taken by Rebecca Cook
for Roberta Haby, Secretary, who was absent.
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Meeting, July 2, 2001

Board Members present: Betty Opiela, Ida Tyson Blankenship, Renee Bradley, Roberta Haby, Garnette Hanson, Rebecca Cook and
Marilyn Bellows.

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. Minutes were approved as written. Treasurer’s report on the recent
auction was as foiiows: Gross income from auction $11,820,00/ Gross income from boutique $1,111.50. Garnette Hanson reported she
will transfer some of the money from the Operating Fund to the Savings Fund.

President Betty Opiela presented a request from the Bandera Quilt Guild asking our Guild to participate in a quilting project for Breast
Cancer Awareness Month celebrated in October. The Board decided to decline the invitation at this time due to our upcoming quilt
show in September.

Betty will express our willingness to participate in next years project if contacted at an earlier date.

Renee Bradley reported that two quilt frames have been donated to the guild. After some discussion Renee moved we get a value
assessment on the frames and then offer them for sale to guild members. Marilyn Bellows, seconded. Motion passed.

2001 Auction: Jean Powell submitted the following auction report.

Gross income from auction:  $11,820.00 Gross income from boutique $1,111.50
Expenses 1,065.63 Net income from boutique to guild 556.58
Net income $10,754.37 Net income from Auction and boutique: $11,310.95

Marilyn Bellows suggested by-laws be amended to have June guild meeting on the 2™ Saturday of the month and annual guild
auction on the 4t Saturday of June. Pros and cons of this action was discussed by the Board. Marilyn Bellows moved that Guild by-law
be revised to read as such: In the month of June the regular guild meeting will be held on the 2" Saturday and the annual guild auction
will be held on the 4t Saturday of the month. Renee Bradley seconded the motion. The motion passed. The Board will determine the
proper procedure for presenting this proposal to the guild membership for a vote.
Renee Bradley announced that Terri Ryan has volunteered to co-chair next years auction. Renee will invite Terri to the next board
meeting.
Rebecca Cook reported on the Quilt-In to be held at Cavendar Buick on August 21 from 12 noon till 3PM. Members will bring their
own projects to work on. More information will be published in the next newsletter. Rebecca will ask for volunteers to chair the
sessions at Quilt-In.
There being no old or new business the meeting was adjourned at 8:15PM.

Roberta Haby, Secretary

Creative Sewing Center
Make a quilt for $5.00

Would you like to make a quilt for just $5.00.

First Day is Saturday, August 11th

Doors open at 8:00 and lock back up at 8:10!

Please be in your seat ready to go.

You are invited to attend a 30 minute demo and pick up the bl caek for
your quilt.

Please choose the floral theme or the bright theme, or we can seieci
the most popular theme for you.

Pick up the block on August 11th and all you have to do is complete
the block and bring it on September 8 for your FREE Quilt block.

1. $5.00 reserves a block

Other information will be handed out the first day.

11777 West Ave. @ Blanco 344-0791
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QUILT SHOW BOUTIQUE
PAST

Those of you at the meeting
learned that the auction boutique
made $558.56 for the guild. Indi-

vidual consignments did very well also -
Things that went well were Christmas ornaments,
packs of fabric (charm type), pin cushions, Judy
Chain’s bags, and Christmas wall hangs.

Many thanks to all, but a special thanks to Nadine
for cleaning her quilt room and donating fat quarters
to the bargain basement and Janet Miller for

the use of the green sheets that really set the stage.

PRESENT
We do have some items left, including UFOs that

will get us started for the quilt show.

FUTURE

[ have another OOPS - quilts do not need to hang in
the show to be sold in the boutique. Many people
ask to buy quilts at the show, so - need I say
more??? As I said earlier, small items sold well
and people may be looking for Christmas presents. It
would be a good way to ge “pin”money for the
Houston show See pages 12 and 13 for forms.

Kitty Janiga

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER
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www.sanantonioquilt.org

Your webmistress needs information about the winter
retreat and about the style show for posting on our web
site. Call De Leclair at 680-3020 or e-mail to

lleclair @satx.rr.com

The web site page on the library has been updated to
include the pattern list. Check out our site regularly
for the latest information.

Storybook Quilts Meet the Public

School is out and most of our storybooks and quilts
are home for the summer. They were very busy since our
last report in January. Eighteen books were used 43 times
with 2622 students and many teachers viewing them. In
addition 8 books were used by individuals with 215
(mostly adults) viewing them.

Several new books have been donated and we are
looking for an individul or bee to adopt them and make a
quilt to go with the story. If you are interested call Ruth
Felty at 695-8332.

All of the books and quilts will be on display at our
quilt show in September then they will be checked out to
school districts. I always try to keep a few on hand so they
can be available to use with community groups.

SPECTAT s

ELORAL:STAR
TABLERUNNER

Following the October meeting,

I will give a class (by request) on the Floral Star
Table Runner. The cost will be $10 per person with
a portion of this going to the Guild. It will be
approximatly 2 to 3 hours long, so you may want to
bring some lunch!

. Sign up for class at the August and September

meetings. Pay the fee and pick up your sheet of class
requirements. I will have samples at these meetings.
They make great gifts!

Charlotte Keener

"COVER THEM' QUILT
PROJECT

¢ Huouston
Education Tanber and Memarial

If you plan to donate a children’s
quilt to the Holocaust Museum,
Houston, please bring it ot the August meeting. This
is the last time to donate, or call Joyce Efron at 695-
5674 to make other arrangements. The quilts must be
shipped to Houston by August 14.

Joyce Efron
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“CHRISTMAS IN THE COUNTRY”
Saturday, Dec 8th, 2001
10 AM Thru 6 PM

Beth Keep Us Warn!

Medina County Quilting Guild
JUDGED Quilt Show

{1-3585 Exit # 133, One Mile & Turn left just past Shamrock Station)

Entry blanks from Anita Saucedo, P.O. Box 1365, Lytle, TX 78052

11

COMMITTEES

ADVERTISING Barbara Wofford 736-0810 RETREAT-JULY 2002
ARCHIVIST Sherry Alired 656-0237 Trina Horvath 494-0844
AUCTION 2002 Renee Bradley 647-7818 RETREAT-JANUARY 2002

Terri Ryan 523-5253 Garnet Szurek 599-6544
BEE KEEPER Cathy Wallace 698-0269 SECRET PAL Elaine Staller 822-8338
BRIGHT HOPES Kitty Janiga 622-9522 STYLE SHOW 2002
BRING & BRAG Nancy Klaerner 655-6184 Ruth Felty 695-8332
COMMUNITY ED Betty Tope 696-4138 SUNSHINE & SHADOWS
DIRECTORY Larry Beauchamp 561-0716 Valerie Arcement 349-4456
FOLK LIFE FEST. Joan Bradshaw 341-8506 VIDEOS Donna Christophel 690-9030

Lucille Shean 696-1879 VIVA BOTANICA
HOUSTON BUS Barbara Wofford 736-0810 Charlotte Keener 490-2312
ITC Lucille Shean 696-1879 Nadine Darby 674-7639
LIBRARY-BOOKS Mary Ruth Flores 694-6059 WEBMISTRESS
MAGAZINES Carol Rouse 699-9363 Diane Leclair 680-3020
MEMBERSHIP Glolria Hammond 590-6406 WEARABLE ARTS
MEMBER SVC. Liz Hooge 342-5976 Kay Allison 733-1744
NEWSLETTER Larry Beauchamp 561-0719 WELCOMING
PATTERNS Jan Mueller 622-3945 Doris Patterson 656-0334
PHOTO Rosa Lee Clary 824-2707 Carrie Lyons 497-3832
PUBLICITY Carol Bryant 479-8611 Ellie Williams 492-3164
QPC-AM Loveta Fowler 945-8230 YOUTH ALTERNATIVES
QPC-PM Carol Rouse 699-9363 Jean Powell 684-3425
QUILT SHOW 2001 Loveta Fowler 945-8230
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GREATER SAN ANTONIO AREQ QUILT GUILD BOUTIQUE INFORMATION
Contact Person: Kitty Janiga - 622-8622

1. Obtain ;nvsnwry sheet and make as many copies as you need. Kitty will email per request.
2. Put your name and 3 initials in the appropriate spaces.
3. Beginning with # 1, use a separate line for sach item. Required entries are: ltem #, em Description,

and ctal price,
4. If you have duplicate items, dittos may be used: #1 lcg :;-amﬂ m;m—wﬂi g22. E}G

1. Total pm:a will include 20% to the guild, your B0% minus the sales tax. Approximate amis below.
2, Aﬁ% gmcas will bs in .25 cent increments to facilitate making change at the cashier's table.
[AGGING YOUR MERCHANDISE
1. WG ?Aﬂs PLEASE. This makes it much easier for the cashiers as well as the customers. {Your tag's
sale prices will be used to total your sales.
2. Ea&h tag mast hm yo;.zr 3 initials, the item #, and the mtal psnc:e
JRN IN | . NO LATER THAN: Thursday before |
Calt Krt&y Jsmga m 822'%22 m make aﬁmgamm for del Wemg and checking in your inventory (i no

answer, please leave a message and | will call you back.)

GH - At the conculsion of the show, unsoid items must be picked up by the maker and
bmugm to the check out table for inventory BEFORE anything is released. individual checks and
inventory sheet copies will be mailed later
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RTY

; , August - Square-in-Square 4-Patch
% Cut pieces or Paper-pieced

o Colors: Prints or Solids-prewashed cottons
£ A - Purple

£3

B - Turquoise
C - Royal Blue

3
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild
General Meeting, July 14, 2001

Board Members present: Larry and Lois Beauchamp, Marilyn Bellows, Ida Tyson Blankenship, Rebecca Cook, Roberta Haby,
Garnette Hanson, Sylvia Jolet, Betty Opiela.

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order. Minutes for the May meeting were approved as written. Treasurer’s report is as
follows: Operating fund $31,464.85/ Reserve fund $24,629.25/ Total $56,094.10.

President Betty Opiela reported briefly on the success of the auction and the summer retreat. Betty awarded a Calico Rose to
Nancy Klaerner for her dedicated service to the guild.

Betty reported that the Board had discussed and passed a motion to change the by-laws allowing the guild to hold the regular
guild meeting on the 2" Saturday and the annual auction on the 4™ Saturday of June. This issue will be published in the newsletter
and members are asked to reflect on the issue and be ready for discussion and a vote at the next regular guild meeting.

Renee Bradley reported that the storage facility has been kept in good order and thanked the membership for doing a good job.
She requested that anyone knowing where a black tray with papers on the tray has been stored or filed to please call her. The
papers are important and are part of the archives.
Special Events/ Marilyn Bellows
(1) Jean Powell, chairperson of the auction gave the following report.
63 items were donated for the auction:

Gross income $111,820.00
*Expenses $1,065.63
Total $10,754.37
Boutique gross $1,111.00
Consighments
Net profit for guild $556.38
Total profit $11,310.75

*one bill not yet paid

(2) Marilyn reported there are still 20 seats available for the Houston Bus trip. Cost is $40.00 and includes morning snack, admis-
sion to show, tip for driver, and box supper on the way home

(3) Trina and Sherry displayed the quilt completed at the summer retreat and reported a good time was had by all.

(4) Loveta Fowler announced that quilt appraisals would be held only on Friday and Saturday. Members wanting an appraisal
should sign in with Doris Patterson.

(5) The Boutique at the quilt show will accept all types of well made items. There will be no minimum or maximum prices.
However, please price items in multiples of 25. Items placed on consignment, 20% of the sale goes to the guild.

(6) Donations of 9 %2 inch squares are needed. These squares will be stacked into three piles and visitors at the show can take a
chance at guessing the correct number of squares in the pile for 25 cents. The person coming the closest each day will receive
the pile of material.

(7) Quilts entered in the show must have a 4 inch sleeve 90 inches from the bottom of their quilt. Wall hangings will be pinned.

(8) A package of a quilt show bag, quilt show pin, and 2 entrance tickets are available to members for $22.00.

(9) The deadline for submitting application for the quilt show has been extended for one week. Send applications to Lori Grimes.

(10) Quilt Show Committee Meetings are August 2, 2001 at the home of Lois and Larry Beauchamp and September 6, 2001
at Crossroad Mall inside Jo Ann’s in the classroom.

(11) Volunteers for the for the quilt show are asked to sign up with Andrea Brown.

(12) Renee Bradley, chairperson for the 2002 auction, announced that Lori Grimes will act as co-chair.

Lois Beauchamp reminded members that newletter items and articles must be turned in by midnight on Monday following the
guild meeting. Lois also requested donations of small items for the silent auction at the September Quilt Show. Please turn in items
by the September General Guild Meeting. :

Larry Beauchamp announced the August program would be the annual quilt Shop/ Seventh Heaven. In September Cynthia
England will present a full day workshop on Friday September 7*" starting at 9:30 AM on pictorial quilts, Cost $35.00 plus $9.00 for
the pattern and Saturday afternoon after the guild meeting a half-day workshop of designing pictorial quilts, Cost $25.00.

Rebecca Cook/ Services

(1) Jan Mueller needs as assistant to help with patterns. If interested please call Rebecca Cook.

(2) Rebecca again requests help in setting up the tables and chairs for the meeting.

(3) Cathy Wallace, beekeeper, reports that beginners bee needs a leader. If interested please call Cathy Wallace.

(4) Rebecca announced there would be a Quilt In on the 3 Tuesday of each month. Members will work on their own projects. If

bringing a machine, please also bring an extension cord. The first quilt-in will be August 21, from 12 noon till 3 PM at
Cavendar Buick on I 10. Nadine Darby will chair the Quilt-In

There were 101 members and 2 guests present. There being no unfinished or new business the meeting adjourned at 10:45
am.
Roberta Haby, Secretary
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QUILT-IN!

The Greater San Antonio Area Quilt Guild will be sponsoring a monthly QUILT-IN for their
members beginning on Tuesday, August 21, 2001 from 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. QUILT-IN
will be held in the Community Room at Cavendar Buick on IH-10. Please call Rebecca Cook
509-0558 if you need directions to

Cavendar Buick or would like more information about QUILT-IN.

QUILT-IN is a time for Guild members to get together and work on their own projects! So if
you have wanted to set aside a time to get away from home and quilt, please bring your projects, supplies,
extension cord, and good humor to QUILT-IN. This is a great opportunity to set aside three hours from
your busy schedules each month to quilt without interrruptions from the telephone, family members, or pets.

Perhaps you could use this time as a good chance to work on the Block of the Month projects from the area
quilt shops (you might even get one month finished while you are there!). Also, if you are stuck on a certain
project

or technique, come and see if someone else at QUILT-IN has mastered it and would be willing to share a
few tips and pointers to get you going in the right direction. This is also an excellent event to see what the
other

quilters in the Guild are doing and what type of projects they are working on. You might even get inspired
to begin a new project!

Please come and join us for QUILT-IN! We will also be meeting at Cavendar Buick on the following
Tuesdays from 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. - September 18th, October 16th, November 13th and December
18th. These dates are all the third Tuesday of the Month except for November (it is the second Tuesday due
to the Thanksgiving Holiday).

I am looking forward to participating in QUILT-IN and meeting more new friends. QUILT-IN is designed
and planned as an event that allows Guild members time for socializing, exhanging ideas and tips, and for

getting some good old-fashioined quilting done!

Thanks. Rebecca Cook, Service Director (cookclan5 @juno.com}

HELP is needed for setting up for the meeting. If your
last name begins with G, P. or Y and you are physically
able to help set up tables and chairs for the meeting in
August, please arrive at 8:45 a.m.

| am also looking for a four or five members who would be
interested in assisting in setting up for the meeting on a
regular basis. If you would be willing to be a permanent
help in this area, please call me at 509-0558.

As always, your help is greatly appreciated. Special
thanks to Mimi Condrey, Rebecca Levy and others who
came to help at the July meeting.

Rebecca Cook, Services Director (cookclan5 @juno.com)

Ledenham Sewing Machine Co. Cecll & Pegqy
Sales, Service & Parts Owners

Y

650-5909 732-6309

4317 Thousand Oaks 2107 Vance Jackson
San Antonlo, Texas 78217 San Antonlo, Texas 78213

MONDAY-FRIDAY 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.
SATURDAY 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.

st -

— —
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*  The Bee Hives!

e Round Robin Vest BEE news
This bee will skip July’s meeting, then begin a new round in August.
New Day —3rd Tuesday each month - Aug.216:30 pm at Creative Sewing Center,

11177 West Ave.

New round means open membership to all guild members who would like to share this type
of creative sharing. You learn lots of quilters’ skills, plus make good friends——and end up
with a wonderful art-to-wear vest. Leader is Ida Tyson Blankenship 210-690-0828. Call if

you wish to join them.

Beginners Bee
De Leclair offered to lead a beginner's bee. That’s great news, but the people who expressed inter-

est didn’t show up at the meeting, so | don’t know if they will next month, either. We'll send out
emails and call to see if we can drum up interest. All we can do is try, right?

NOMINATING COMMITTEE

Sylvia Jolet, our Parliamentarian, has the responsibility of forming a Nominating Committee to find candidates
for the four vacancies on our Board for next year. If you are willing to serve on that committee please contact
Sylvia at 497-3383 or at joles@lake.ollusa.edu.

Anthnmed Dealer

«Sales *Service *Parts sAccessories «Classes [

Visit us and see what you've been missing. A built-in .t : I
walking fmt f(}r no-slip sewing that's perfect everytime. %ﬁpmg (5 ar _Eﬁfﬂﬁif} m (3?13’{:&@5

"" i .:. ] Ay Fe : = - ﬁﬂﬂd&(&ﬁd d 2

s Super Selection &'
= Super Savings g
» Free Service

* Free Lessons
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GSAQG CHARTERED BUS TO HOUSTON INTERNATIONAL QUILT SHOW

CONTACT PERSON: BARBARA WOFFORD, 525-8410 OR 736-0810
1551 YOSEMITE OAKS CIRCLE, S. A. 78213

PLACE: HOUSTON’S GEORGE BROWN CONVENTION CENTER

DATE:SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 3, 2001

DEPARTURE TIME AND PLACE: 6:45 A.M., CROSSROADS MALL PARK AND
RIDE (I.H. 10) BOARDING BUS BEGINS AT 6:30 A.M.

ARRIVAL TIME: 10:00 A.M. AT CONVENTION CENTER
DEPARTURE TIME FROM HOUSTON: 9:45 P.M. APPROXIMATE

COST:$40.00 PER PERSON INCLUDES: TRANSPORTATION, DRIVER TIP,
MORNING SNACK, BOX SUPPER, ENTRANCE TICKET, PRINTING COSTS

MORNING BEVERAGE: BRING YOUR OWN
DEADLINE: SEPTEMBER 1 OR WHEN ALL TICKETS ARE SOLD

CANCELLALTION: ANY CANCELLATION AFTER SEPTEMBER 1 WILL ONLY
BE REFUNDED IF SOMEONE TAKES YOUR PLACE

SUGGESTIONS: WALKING SHOES, COMFORTABLE CLOTHES, SMALL
SHOPPING BAG
THE AISLES ARE CROWDED WICHMAKES IT DIFFICULT FOR
FRIENDS TO KEEP TOGETHER, OU MIGHT CONSIDER
SEPARATING TO MEET LATER IN THE DAY OR AT 6:45 ON
Blis*A PLACE TO MEET'COUED BE THE GAZEBO. YOU
MIGHT BRING A SACK LUNCH AND DRINK - SAVES
SHOW & TELL: SHARE YOUR FOUND TREASURES AND
DISCOVERIES OF THE DAY WITH PARTICIPANTS

CUT ON LINE

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO GSAQG FOR $40.00. POST DATE TO AUGUST 1

NAME PHONE —— ADDRESS
CONTACT PERSON FOR EMERGENCY PHONE
DR. NAME PHONE

ANY MEDICAL INSTRUCTIONS? PLEASE LIST




GSAQG

BO. Box 380522
San Antonio, TH 78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioguiit.org

August Schedule

AUGUST 6 - BOARD MEETING
7:00pm, 7438 Clear Water Drive

AUGUST 6 - QPC-PM
6:30 pm, at Mary Ruth Flores, 8752
Rochelle Road, 694-6059

AUGUST 9 - GPC-AM

10am-4pm, at 5614 Brandemere Dr.
(Susan Johnson’s house)

Bring ideas for Christmas auction.

AUGUST 11 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am, Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

AUGUST-WEARABLE ARTS

Wearable Arts Group is on hiatus for the
summer. Thinking of moving to day
meetings in September. Please let us
know if you would be interested in join-
ing us.

Kay Allison, 733-8578

Nonprofit Org.
U.S. Postage Paid
San Antonio, TX
Permit No. 3572

Board of Directors

President Betty J. Opiela, 684-4730
President Pro-Tem

Renee Bradley, 647-7818
1st Vice President for Special Events

Marilyn Bellows, 680-9229
2nd Vice President for Newsletter

Lois Beauchamp, 561-0719
3rd Vice President for Programs

Larry Beauchamp, 561-0719
4th Vice President for Services

Rebecca Cook, 509-0558
5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach

Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828

Secretary  Sr. Roberta Haby, CDP, 434-
1866, ext 346; 435-1496
Treasurer Garnette Hanson, 521-8707
Parliamentarian Sylvia Jolet, 497-3383

Bold offices expire December 2001




